
St. Mark’s Lutheran Church News Notes 

January-February 2021 

 
Therefore, if anyone is in Christ, he is a new creation; the old has passed away, 

behold, the new has come.                                                    2 Corinthians 5:17  

       

 
January Birthdays 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

A snowflake is one of God’s most 
fragile creations, but look what they 

can do when they stick together! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

January Birthdays 

 

2 – Brad Burtner 

7 – David Axline 

      Jessica Kline 

8 – Janet Kline 

11 – Lawrence Keller, Jr. 

14 – Marie Njiomouo 

16 – Caroline Reed 

17 – Joel Njiomouo 

18 – Rebecca Reed 

19 – Arin (Axline) Brown 

20 – Zene S. Wolfe 

21 – Darren Wolf 

22 – Kaylee Minnich 

26 – Kevin Spade 

30 – Philip Buhrman 

 

 

 
 

February Birthdays 

 

1 – Laverne Bosley 

2 – Chad Routzahn 

3 – Ann Frushour 

4 – Ruby Dillon 

5 – Diana Leatherman 

6 – Emily Warrenfeltz 

8 – Kiefer Chen 

9 – Virginia Frushour 

11 – Gavin Bush 

12 – Leslie Spade 

13 – Gerald Frushour 

         Debbie (Hammer) Durham 

14 – Alton Frushour 

        Dorothy Loughlin 

15 – Marion Spade 

16 – Irene Palmer 

18 – Caymen Mason 

19 – Betty Frushour 

        Cole Rudy 

20 – Patsy Moser 

21 – Doris Gaver 

22 –Sable Frushour 

23 – Merle Gaver 

26 – Kelly Bush 

27 – Leah Spade (#99!) 

        Jim Thomas 

 

February Anniversaries 

 

16 – Scott and Dawn Reed 



 

 
BIBLE STUDY 

 

St. Mark’s Bible Study will be taking a 

break this winter.  We will return on  

Thurs., Feb. 25  

7:00 – 8:30 p.m.  

We meet each Thursday in the adult Sunday 

School area.   

Our next study will be the letter of St. Paul 

to the Romans.  Everyone is welcome.  

Please join us. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Thank you for your 

continued support of the 
Salem Food Pantry and the 

Middletown Food Bank. 
 

Salem’s request for January:   

Laundry detergent 

Antibacterial soap

 

 

Ash Wednesday 
 

Wed., Feb. 17, 2021 
7:00 p.m. 

 
Ash Wednesday is the beginning 

of Lent.  A traditional Ash 
Wednesday service will be held, 
including the imposition of ashes 

for all who desire ashes, along 
with Holy Communion.  Everyone 

is welcome. 

 

 

First Communion 
 

Pastor Eric will be leading a First 
Communion class soon.  Today in 
the ELCA, there is not a specific 
age as to when children should 
start receiving Holy Communion.  
We currently have two elementary 
students who would like to receive 
Holy Communion.  If there are any 
other children interested who 
have not received first 
Communion instruction, please 
see Pastor Eric. 
 

 

 



 


